
168 The East Hampton Free Library Board of Managers held its regular 
meeting in the Board Room, Thursday, January 21, 1982 at 2 p.m. 
with Mrs. Robert C. Osborne presiding. Absent members were madames 
Amaden, Brett, Edwards, Kerr and Magill. Mrs. Light was late. 
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read and the 
report by the treasurer was accepted and placed on file. 
Director's report - Mrs. Gray: Statistics show circulation down 
for the year; we have received the Town contract for the entire 19 82 
year; Christmas decorations throughout the Library done by Eastern 
Gate Garden Club. 
Long Island Collection - Miss King: Open 14 days in November, 21 
days in December. 15 visitors filled out 17 slips in November. 
19 visitors filled out 23 slips in December. Topics of interest 
included Shinnecock Indians and the D.M. Bell estate. 
Children's Room - Mrs. Reutershan: Noted the Christmas theme and 
the Scotch Pine tree donated by Jos. Hren Nurseries; use of the 
room for school projects; and story hour attendance at 6, 6, 6, 4, 
and 0. 
Finance Committee - Mrs. Ham: A motion was approved for Mrs. Ham 
to request that the 100 shares of IBM stock donated by Mr. and Mrs. 
Edwards be forwarded here and retained in the Library's safe deposit 
box; Mrs. Ham will place $22,000 in the Scudder fund; a motion was 
made, seconded and carried authorizing the Treasurer to reinvest 
for a six month period the following Treasury bills due January 21, 
1982: $10,000 Library, $10,000 Walker, $30,000 Moran, and to 
withdraw $5,0 00 from the Bank of New York Savings Account 
(Endowment Fund) and add to the purchase of the above. Motions 
were duly approved authorizing Mrs. Gray to: Procure and train 
a Children's Room replacement for Mrs. Reutershan's absent days; 
to purchase an air purifier for the staff room; and to arrange 
for snow removal from the parking lot for future problems. 
A motion was duly approved authorizing Mrs. Gray to send to SCLS 
one vote denoting this Board's approval of their propositions: 
1. to continue the present level of SCLS reimbursement for plus 
direct access use through December 31, 19 82, and 2. to permit 
libraries suffering from significant overuse by neighboring 
libraries to apply limitations on the number of items which may 
be borrowed. 
Appeal - Miss Morgan: Total for 1981 302 donors for $23,012 

Total for 1982 16 donors for $ 1,465 
Book Sale - Mrs. Light: January 1/2 price sale netted $1,210.10 

December sale netted $2,030.00 
Videotape inventory - Completed, tape reviewed by Mrs. Osborne 
and Mrs. Laspia, A motion was duly approved to use "Special Gifts" 
to pay that bill due Jill Schmitt in the amount of $271.87. The 
tape will be stored in the Library's safe deposit box. 
J.E.R. wing - Suffolk Lighting estimate for equipment is $4,09 8. 
Mrs. Osborne will ask Mr. William Bates, electrician, for an 
estimate for installation in stages. 
The Executive Committee will meet February 11, 1982 at 10 a.m. 
There being no further business, the meeting was duly adjourned. * 

Respectfully -submitted, 
XyLM V - i. Ufa 
Helen T. Abel, Sec 'y Pro-Tern 
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The East Hampton Free Library Board of Managers held its regular 
meeting in the Board Room on Thursday, February 18, 1982 at 2 p.m. 
with Mrs. William G. Abel presiding. Absent members were Mesdames 
Chapman, Edwards, Halsey, McManus and Osborne. 
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read and 
the Treasurer's report was accepted and placed on file. 
Director's Report - Ms. Gray: 144 nonfiction books with an 
estimated value of almost $1,000. are missing from the shelves. 
Perhaps a quarter of them will be located. More books and records 
were checked out but not returned in 1981 than ever before. Their 
value is over $3,000. 
Long Island Collection - Miss King: 12 visitors filled out 15 
slips. Their research included widely varied topics. 
Children's Room - Mrs. Reutershan: The collection has been weeded 
of outdated or unpopular books. The discarded books will be sold 
at a book sale. Story Hour attendance was 10, 15, 10, and 8. 
Appeal - Miss Morgan: 18 donors have given $1,515. 
Book Sale - Mrs. Light: We do not have to pay sales tax on books 
sold at sales. 
A motion was duly passed to have Mr. Bates install the electrical 
fixtures in the J.E.R. Room for $1,669. at one time, rather than 
split the installation into two periods of work and payments. The 
cost of the fixtures was $4,098.54. 
A motion was duly passed to disapprove the SCLS proposal to 
change the Direct Access reimbursement formula. 
We have received a gift of $1,500 from the LVIS 
A motion was duly passed to purchase an electronic typewriter 
with a memory for approximately $1,287. 
The problem of lost books was discussed. It was suggested that 
the Board members call borrowers of unreturned books. 
The next Executive meeting will be March 17, 1982 at 10 a.m. 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted 
Mary S. Brett, Sec'y 
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The East Hampton Free Library Board of Managers held its regular 
meeting in the Board Room, Thursday, March 18th, 1982 at 2 p.m. 
with Mrs. Robert C. Osborne presiding. Absent members were Mesdames 
Edwards, Light and Miss Morgan. 
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read with 
one addition and the Treasurer's report was accepted and placed 
on file. 
Long Island Collection - Miss King: The collection was open 20 
days. 32 visitors filled out 45 request slips researching ancestors 
and history. An inventory of the books in the collection has been 
started. 
Children's Room - Mrs. Reutershan: Books that are harder than 
easy readers but not as difficult as regular fiction will be called 
transitional books and identified with blue tape and shelved with 
fiction. Attendance at story hour was 10, 8, 8, and 11. 
Director's Report - Ms. Gray: The drop in circulation is leveling 
off. The processing of a book before it can go on the shelves was 
explained. 
A motion was duly passed approving the purchase of a heavy weight 
typing table with a shelf for $214.00. 
A motion was duly passed to refurbish the library sign at the 
front of the library. 
A motion was duly passed to increase the price from .25 cents to 
.35 cents for the plastic bags which may be purchased by patrons 
at the front desk. 

^The policy of the library on film loans was read and approved by 
7* the Board. 
Winter hours at the library end April 1st. A motion was made and 
carried to have the library open 11-7, Monday through Friday, 
and 11-5 Saturday. 
A motion was duly passed approving Mrs. Gray's attendance at 
continuing education courses. 
A motion was made and carried granting the Huntington Historical 
Society's request to Miss King for a loan of four items in the 
Long Island Collection. 
The Board members divided up the list of borrowers of unreturned 
books and will try to get the books back. 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Mary S. Brett, Sec'y 
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